PO Box 283, Gorham, NH September 2, 2016

RANDOLPH <~ WEEKLY

Published weekly in July & August courtesy of the Randolph Foundation
The Randolph Weekly is available on Friday afternoon in boxes located at Lowe’s Garage, the Grand View, the corner of

Nekal Lane & Randolph Hill Road (on light pole), at the corner of Randolph Hill Road & High Acres Road, in Raycrest (on the
light pole at the top of the circle and on the Valley Road Street/Route2 sign post. Copies are also available at the library and

on the Randolph Foundation Website: www.randolphfoundationnh.org
The Town Selectmen’s Secretary, Linda Dupont, is at the town hall Mon-Thurs. from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. Tel: 466-5771. Email:

selectmen@randolph.nh.gov.
Selectmen meetings are the 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month, subject to change; call ahead.

> Note: The Selectmen’s Office is closed from August 25th and reopens on September 6th. Anyone
needing assistance may contact Michele Cormier (466-5841), John Turner (466-2301) or Lauren Bradley
(915-9087).

Friday, September 2
Randolph Library is open 10 a.m. — 12 noon.

Bach concert featuring the Ferre-Lang family, 7:30 p.m. at St. Barnabas Episcopal Church, 2 High Street,
Berlin, NH. Donations accepted.

Saturday, September 3

Recycling should be out at the roadside by 7 a.m.

» Randolph Town Hall has been notified that the following procedure must be followed in order for the recycling
pick up company to collect materials: Numbered 1 and 2 plastic must be placed in separate containers with
caps removed. Caps and metal covers should be placed in normal trash. Cardboard must be separated from
newspapers and magazines so that AVRRDD can efficiently process for recycle. Office paper is not a road side
service. Cans and bottles must be rinsed. For clarification check the ARRDD website at http://www.avrrdd.org

Randolph Library is open 10 a.m. — 12 noon.

Harpsichordist Christa Rakich will play the Goldberg Variations. Medallion Opera House, 20 Park Street,
Gorham, NH. 4:00 p.m. Donations accepted.

Sunday, September 4

Randolph Church Service 10:30 a.m., co-led by Eleanor McLaughlin and Betsy Hess of Randolph NH.
Christa Rakich, organist.

Choral Concert, 4 p.m., directed by Susan Ferré. Medallion Opera House, 20 Park Street, Gorham, NH.
Donations accepted.

Monday, September 5

Labor Day. Mon Sept 5, Labor Day
Town Clerk closed.

Tuesday, September 6

Trash pickup. Trash must be bagged, preferably in closed-lid cans and at the roadside by 7 a.m. Please
do not leave trash outside overnight, as it attracts bears and crows.

Drop-in Bridge at the Randolph Town Hall, 6 - 9 p.m. FMI Lynn Hunt, 466-3456.

(Continued)
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Wednesday, September 7
Randolph Library is open from 3 — 8 p.m.
Thursday, September 8

WREN Local Works Farmers’ Market, Pleasant Street, Berlin. 3-7 p.m. Fresh local produce and locally
made products. From 5 - 6 p.m., Jane Storella of the Bethlehem Colonial will demonstrate handling and
storage of kitchen knives, offer knife-sharpening while you shop, and discuss the three most essential
knives for every chef. She will also have knives to sell.

; Coming Events Z

Weeks Program: Autumn Wildflower Walk, 1 to 4 p.m. with Matt Peters. Meet at the base parking lot of
the Summit Lodge. Free to public. Sponsored by the UNH Cooperative Extension and NH Div of Parks.
Summit Lodge, 200 Week’s State Park Rd., Lancaster, NH 03584. Phone: 603-788-4004.

Sunday, September 11:

Tuesday, Sept 13, 2016
NH State Primary polls open 11 - 7 pm.

> Note from the Town
Absentee ballot applications can be requested from the Town Clerk or downloaded from the Town
website under general information Town Clerk. All ballots must be mailed back, returned in person or by
a spouse, parent, child or sibling. Any ballot found at the Town Hall not returned as specified by the law
WILL NOT BE COUNTED!! Ballots must be received by 5 p.m. the day before the election if returned in
person; if mailed, by 5 pm the day of the election.

Wednesday, September 21:

Mountain Summers: What was it like to visit the White Mountains in the late 1800s, and what did the
women visitors do when they came here? June Hammond Rowan will discuss letters that reveal the
personal and adventurous experiences of four fascinating women visiting and exploring the region.
Museum of the White Mountains at Plymouth State University. 4 p.m. FMI call (603) 535-3210 or
museum.wm@plymouth.edu.
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» By now Randolph residents will have received the Monthly Blizzard for September. The Monthly Blizzard
is mailed to approximately 200 residents from September to June. Laura Brockett handles the
compilation and distribution. Laura's email:_ Ibrockett@gmail.com.

» The Mountain View is mailed to permanent and seasonal residents and distributed to approximately 700
homes in the months of September, December, April and June. Dede Aube is the editor and layout
person. She enthusiastically receives articles and photographs reflecting the interests and diversity of
the people and surrounding area of Randolph. She can be reached at: dedeaube@gmail.com.

This Ls the final Randolph weekly for the 2016.

Have a spectacular autumn!
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